

Tashkent, Uzbekistan November 10, 2022 #48

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PresidentOybek Khalilov
Azimuth

Vice-President Andrzej Malinowski UNITEL

Treasurer Abdulkhamid Muminov PWC

Secretary Eleanor Kramers Artel Electronics

Dan Hall US Embassy Tashkent

Joel Benjamin Kinstellar LLC

Puneet Tandon Hyatt Regency Tashkent

Serkan Dilek The Coca-Cola Company

Spartak Tetrashvili TBC Bank Uzbekistan

William Daniel Patterson Silverleafe International

Tatyana Bystrushkina **Executive Director**

H.E. António Guterres Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

I am pleased to confirm that American Chamber of Commerce in Uzbekistan supports the ten principles of the UN Global Compact with respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption. With this commitment, we express our intent to support the Global Compact advancing these principles and will make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We also pledge to participate in and engage with the UN Global Compact in the following way(s):

Promote SDG principles and policies to members (130 companies) of AmCham in Uzbekistan; We will encourage our members to join Global Compact; Organize learning and dialogue events, workshops and trainings for our members on the UN Global Compact and specific topics relevant to corporate sustainability. Join forces with UN Global Compact to advocate the business case for key corporate citizenship issues to policy makers and the public; Develop sector specific tools and resources on corporate sustainability issues in collaboration with UN Global Compact; Provide expertise and the voice of our members to UN Global Compact working groups;

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the submission of a Communication on Engagement (COE) that describes our organization's efforts to support the implementation of the ten principles and to engage with the Global Compact. We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report on progress within two years of joining the Global Compact and every two years thereafter according to the Global Compact COE policy.

Sincerely yours, Tatyana Bystrushkina Executive Director